
Clerks Report (Includes Matters Arising from May meeting) – September 2018 

Circulated prior to the meeting with the agenda, please indicate to the Chair if there 

are any comments or queries during the meeting for this item. 

Cemetery Wall – Contractor started repairs on wall and believe he maybe finished, 

Clerk needs to contact him 

Handyman Services – He has installed the second new dog bin on Church 

Road/Back Lane junction.  

Tree Management – The Clerk is progressing communciations with the Diocese of 

Ely and the reporting contractor in order to finalise work identified to trees within the 

Churchyard. 

Memorial Safety – Five families have come forward of the 17 laid down initially.  A 

notice is being placed in G4 to encourage people to come forward and for other 

memorials. 

Street lighting – The work was finalised on 17 July apart from two and is on 

September agenda. 

Barley Straw Bales – Cllr Pammie Walker upon investigation was able to confirm 
that they will stay in the pond as they improve in time in tackling algae. 
 
Defibrillator – This was taken in August for the first time, though was not needed.  It 
is now back in situ and registered back on the system with the ambulance service. 
 
Public Space Protection Order – The Principle Officer, Environmental Health at the 

Borough Council advised that this order belongs to them as such and any public 

spaces come under the order that they apply for.  They will contact PC’s in the near 

future with proposals and then go to formal consultation as required by law. Should 

the consultation be successful then any land included would be covered by the 

Councils Public Space Protection Order. 

Drainage Near Pub – Highways Manager advised that the pipes and drains had 

been flushed out which should resolve issues for now. 

Wereham Pond Path – This did not get adopted by NCC and will not be adopted by 

them at this time.  

The Row Drainage – The Highways Manager was awaiting a date at last update 

end of August. 

 

  
 
 

 


